HOLTON ST MARY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMITTEE 
HELD ON TUESDAY 26th APRIL 2016
at 8.00 p.m. in the Village Hall

Present: Oliver Greene (OG), Erik Ellis (EE), Garth Cracknell (GC), Sally Thurlow (ST), Claire Rowan (CR), Mark Anderson (MA), Dot Steeds (Clerk) 
Members of public: Russ Thompson, David Hale, Don McWatt
1. Election of Chairman: Erik Ellis was elected Chairman. Proposed by ST.  Seconded by OG. Elected unanimously.
2. Apologies for Absence: Riet Howard
3. Declarations of Interest: All Councillors declared a personal interest as know the applicant.
4. Minutes: Minutes of meeting held on 30th September 2015 were signed as a true record. Proposed by GC. Seconded by OG.
5. Planning Applications:
a. Planning Application No: B/16/00336
Location: Melbourne House, Hadleigh Road, Holton St Mary, CO7 6NS
Proposal: Erection of 1 no. two-storey dwelling, existing outbuildings and tree house to be demolished. Construction of new vehicular access
Plans were displayed

Close Meeting
Russ Thompson (the applicant) explained the process by which the plans had been developed. The plot is rhomboid in shape. The dwelling is designed to be subservient to the existing properties. There is to be a 1 metre gap between the dwelling and each boundary. David Hales was pleased that the trees would be removed. CR queried how sewage would be dealt with. It is Anglian Waters responsibility to ensure the system through the village is adequate as they have adopted it. Anglian Water are aware of existing problems. OG reflected views of residents that it is garden grabbing, gardens are now classified as greenfield sites. The Parish Plan showed no perceived need for additional housing in the village.
Open Meeting

EE said that no views had been expressed by residents. His view was that it is cramped as it is a big property for the size of the plot using the full width. MA said that there are no small houses in the village.
Following discussion it was agreed that the PC has no objection. However it has had concerns raised regarding the size of the proposed dwelling in relation to the plot width. Aesthetically aligning the gutterline with Melbourne House would be more visually pleasing.
b. Proposal to build 10 dwellings along B1070

Following a presentation by Strutt & Parker at the PC meeting in March and discussion at the Annual Parish Meeting in April the following response was agreed. 
The proposals have been on display in the village hall and at the recent meeting the Chairman read out the supplied commentary giving more detail on the proposal.

No one was in favour of the proposal. 50% were against any development and 50% required more information as to the type of housing before offering comment. The Parish Council is happy to continue a dialogue but unable to offer more comment without specifics.

The Parish Council has checked with Babergh District Council regarding housing land supply and been informed that currently it has sufficient to meet its needs for the next 5 years. This proposal is not consistent with the current Parish Plan.

c. The new road for the development at Rogers Field will be named Meadow View.
The meeting closed at 8.55pm.
Signed ………………………………………………

Date ………………………………………………..
